SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
14th February, 2006

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Norman Shacklady - Beechfarm Residents' Association - in the Chair

Community Representatives



Tony Camilleri - Pendlebury Coyotes 




Bob Docherty - Swinton and Pendlebury Anglers




Brian Elsey - Moorside Rangers Football Club




John Etherson - Community Residents of Wyndham Avenue




Nasima Rahman - Salford Community Network




Nicola Ramsden - Swinton Families




Rhona Rothwell - Moorside Bowling Club




Dennis Schofield - Deans Youth Club




Barry C. Wilde - SOSCA




Ward Councillors



Councillors B.J. Lea, Maureen Lea and Barry Warner(Pendlebury Ward)




Councillors Derek Antrobus, Jim Dawson and Bill Hinds (Swinton 




North Ward)




Councillors Val Burgoyne, John Cullen and Charles McIntyre 




(Swinton South Ward)


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: 




Anne Broadhurst - Carer




T. Broadhurst - Carer




Tommy Curran - Salford Community Leisure Limited




Caroline Earle - Community Justice, Salford




David Entwistle - Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust




Heidi Finlay - Neighbourhood Manager




Steve Gogarty - Urban Vision




Sgt. Andy Howarth - Greater Manchester Police, Swinton Sector




Sarah Hughes - Market Support Officer (Licensing)




John Tierney - Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust

66.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of the Area Co-ordinator, Frank Arnold, Louise Jackson, Stuart Thompson and Maureen Wilkinson.

67.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
The Chairman extended a welcome to John Etherson who had joined the Committee as a representative of the Community Residents of Wyndham Avenue.

68.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 13th December, 2005, were approved as a correct record subject to an apology for absence being recorded for Councillor Warner.

Councillor B.J. Lea referred to the indication, in Minute 59, that the condition of the footpaths in the vicinity of Silverdale and Dover Road would be addressed as part of a project to improve recreational routes and suggested that the footpaths were not recreational in nature and should, therefore, be given a higher priority.

Arising from Minute 57 Councillor Cullen reported that negotiations were taking place to try and secure mainstream funding for the Swinton Detached Youth Workers so as to release the funds from the devolved budget which had been utilised to establish those posts.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager advise Councillor McIntyre of  the outcome of the meeting - referred to in Minute 57 - between officers, Ward Councillors and representatives of Groundwork Salford and Trafford to determine the best way of deploying resources of the various agencies in the Clifton area.

69.
POLICING ISSUES
Sergeant Howarth gave an evaluation of the effect of the Dispersal Order which had been introduced in Swinton.  The Order sought to identify persons involved in anti-social behaviour or criminal activities in areas where incidents had been reported.  The procedures had involved high visibility patrolling by officers and provision of advice to schools and licensees.  Details were given of the actions taken including the number of warnings issued and amount of alcohol confiscated.  As well as the immediate effect of removing a nuisance the process had had a number of positive benefits such as demonstrating to the public that action was being taken in response to their concerns and improving partnership working.  The success of the project was, however, limited by staffing issues and operational demands and the size of the area covered by the Order.  

Members confirmed that their experience (and the response of constituents) was that the Dispersal Order had been very successful and had been implemented in a sensitive manner so as not to intimidate groups who were not behaving in an offensive manner.  They particularly objected to media reports which suggested that groups of girls were reluctant to walk through the streets in case they attracted police attention.  Members reported that, to the contrary, such groups had benefited from the Order feeling that it deterred youths who might otherwise have been abusive.

In response to questions from Members of the Committee Sergeant Howarth confirmed that:

· The alcohol misuse campaign which sought to deter underage drinking was still ongoing.

· The Police Service supported schemes such as Pubwatch through which incidents of intimidation could be reported.

· The Service worked in conjunction with partners such as Trading Standards and would take action such as licence repeal for repeat offenders.

· Attention was being paid to the rise in vehicle crime which might have been generated by new technology such as satellite navigation equipment which attracted thieves.

Councillor Cullen and Nicola Ramsden reported that crime issues and matters of relevance to young people  were discussed at the Community sector Team  - a multi-agency group which sought to deal with services for children.  It was noted that, in the future, the Community Committee might be invited to nominate a representative to serve on the group and that partners did discuss matters of immediate concern in-between meetings.

70.
DATES AND VENUES FOR FUTURE MEETINGS

(Previous Minute 56 - 13th December, 2005)


RESOLVED:
THAT, so as to facilitate meetings being held at local schools as previously agreed, the Swinton Community Committee and Budget Sub-Group meet on the following dates in 2006/07:

	Budget Sub-Group 10.30 a.m. on
	Swinton Community Committee 7.00 p.m. on



	28th March, 2006

6th June, 2006

25th July, 2006

26th September, 2006

28th November, 2006 

30th January, 2007
	11th April, 2006

20th June, 2006

8th August, 2006

10th October, 2006

12th December, 2006

13th February, 2007


71.
FINANCIAL BENEFITS ARISING FROM FILMING IN SALFORD

(Previous Minute 64 - 13th December, 2005)


It was reported that the Area Co-ordinator had investigated the arrangements for companies filming in the city to make a contribution to the renovation of the area in which they were filming and determined that monies paid by filming companies were ordinarily paid to the landowner or anyone being inconvenienced and, therefore, that there were already arrangements in place where the Council owned land.

72.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE IN SALFORD INITIATIVE

Caroline Earle reported on the Local Criminal Justice Board which had been established to manage the Criminal Justice System at a local level.  Details were given of the membership of the Board and its role in reducing crime by improving cooperation between Criminal Justice agencies. 


Members were invited to take part in a consultation event at Buile Hill Park on the afternoon of 7th March, 2006, at which opinions on sentencing of offenders would be explored.


RESOLVED:
THAT any Member wishing to take part in the consultation event be encouraged to contact Rachel Dursley on telephone number 0161-856-2139 to confirm attendance.

73.
PATIENT AND PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT IN MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

David Entwistle gave a presentation on Patient and Public Involvement in Mental Health Services in Salford.  The Committee were informed that 1 in 4 people would experience some form of mental illness and examples were given of the different types of illness.  Mr. Entwistle explained how the treatment of mental illness had developed with a move away from institutionalised care and Members discussed the challenges which this approach raised and ways in which the community could assist.


Whilst the process of consultation was a statutory requirement it was, in any case, good practice as part of the process to reduce stigma and to promote tolerance and improve mental health. 


Mr. and Mrs. Broadhurst reported on their experience as carers and drew attention to the value of local drop-in centres and other local facilities as part of the treatment.


In response to questions from Members Mr. Entwistle:

· Acknowledged the perception that care in the community had not always been adequately resourced but indicated that , whilst funding was always an issue ,  there had been a more consistent approach in recent years and funding in Salford was , compared with other parts of the country , very good -  which reflected a long-standing commitment to mental health services by Health Commissioners and the local authority . 

· Indicated that it was difficult to estimate whether mental health problems were increasing and that a growth in sensitivity to such illness might be a factor.

· Confirmed a willingness to attend a future meeting with a view to indicating the number of persons supported and ways in which the Community Committee could assist.

Councillor McIntyre reported on his professional experiences and noted how consultation and listening exercises had the benefit of generating complementary treatment.

The Committee thanked representatives of the Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust for their interesting presentation.

74.
LANDLORD LICENSING - UPDATE
Sarah Hughes gave a presentation on Landlord Licensing.  She explained that, from April, 2006, landlords would be required to obtain a licence and keep to its conditions.  This process was intended to reduce the problems of anti-social behaviour and vandalism and those which arose as a result of an inexperienced or unsatisfactory landlords . 
Details were given of the criteria by which applicants would be assessed and of the areas where licensing would be introduced.

 Members noted that Swinton was not one of the areas in which the scheme was to be introduced and drew attention to an incident in Pendlebury which suggested that an extension to this area would be appropriate.  Ms. Hughes explained that the criteria for designation required that an area be one of low housing demand and/or persistent anti-social behaviour but that the situation in Swinton would be monitored.  She explained also the difference between accredited and licensed landlords was that the former were voluntary and the latter mandatory.  It was reported also that efforts would be made to produce simple guidance on the complex issue of houses in multiple occupation.

75.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 31st January, 2006, be dealt with as set out in the appendix to these minutes.
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(2) THAT the financial position statement as at 12th January, 2006, be noted.

76.
OFF-ROAD MOTORCYCLING

(Previous Minute 45 - 11th October, 2005)

The Area Co-ordinator submitted (a) a report giving details of sites in Swinton where problems of off-road motorcycling had occurred and of likely national policies to deal with this problem and (b) advisory leaflets on how the nuisance could be reported or how motorcyclists could avoid causing problems.

77.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

The following items were circulated at the meeting for the information of Members:

· The latest newsletter from Partners in Salford along with advisory leaflet entitled “Play Your Part” containing details of ways in which Members could become involved.

· The latest newsletter from the Swinton Open Space Community Association.

· Details of local events that Salford Community Leisure had organised for young people during half term. 

78.
MAKING IT BETTER, MAKING IT REAL - CONSULTATION
Councillor Cullen drew the attention of Members to proposals of the Salford PCT for revising health care services in the area which covered Salford.  These would include, amongst other things, closing the neo-natal and maternity services and the special baby care unit which currently operated at Hope Hospital.  He indicated that Salford City Council, at its meeting on 18th January, 2006, had resolved unanimously to do everything in its power to prevent the closures.  He encouraged community representatives to support this approach by completing the response form which had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting.  Members were encouraged also to attend the consultation event scheduled for 5.30 p.m., on Wednesday, 8th March, 2006, at St. Michael’s  Social Club, 684 Liverpool Road, Peel Green.

79.
NORMAN SHACKLADY

Members congratulated the Chair on his forthcoming 80th birthday.

80.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 


7.00 p.m., on Tuesday, 11th April, 2006.
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APPENDIX TO THE MINUTES OF THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ON 14TH FEBRUARY , 2006


DECISIONS ON THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE SWINTON BUDGET SUB GROUP


		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		COMMENTS

		Previous Grants



		1. Creative Medium




		£2006.50 each area

		Contributions towards premises/staffing

		Refused

		Refused at Eccles – Deferred from East Salford for Business plan – Refused- Worsley/Boothstown.


Already have local Arts workers won’t support outside organisation

		None



		2. Deans Youth and Ladies F.C




		£4107.50

		Training Fees, FA CRB Checks & Referee  training

		Approved  £4,107.50

		The situation regarding past applications from this group was clarified before the Community Committee met and Members felt that the application could be granted.  

		



		3. Moorside Rangers Junior Football




		Contributions towards hire of  Moorside High


£480.00

		Room Hire/Caretaking Costs

		Approved £480.00

		Community Use


Worsley/Boothstown Approved


Eccles Approved

		4.4.05 £390.00 Pitch hire- 8.2.05 £2100 course fees – 27.9.05 £1500 building work – 11.2.03 - £23202



		4. SOSCA




		£3109

		Campbell Road – Fencing & Motorbike Barrier

		Approved


£1,000 for start up cost for vision

		Deferred Previously


£1,000 approved – Dec Environmental Services to pay for cost of barrier 

		27.1.04 £1000 – Laptop- 25.5.04 -£500 – Funday29.305 - £872.80 Newsletter



		5.


1st Pendlebury Rainbows Guide Unit




		£449.28

		Caretaking Costs & Heating & Lighting

		Approved £449.28

		

		30.3.04 £318.89 –Running costs





		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		COMMENTS

		Previous Grants



		6. 


Helping Hands


Previously Deferred




		£650

		Lease of building

		Approved £650

		See report 

		See Report 



		7. 


Swinton & 


Pendlebury Anglers

		£90.00

		Adults Child Protection Course

		Approved £90

		

		7.6.05 £705 – Training – 23.8.05 £360 clean up



		8. 


Handmade By Julie




		£249.29

		Materials for Card/Box making

		Approved £249.29

		

		None



		9.


 Salford Ranger Team




		£5000

		Fun Day

		Approved £2,500 

		Can groups have stalls at any of the events?  Research other 


funding include other community committee.  Application to go city wide for contributions.

		29.3.05 £1180 Funday



		10. Moorside Rangers




		£1000


Deferred Previously

		Re-Roofing Club House

		Deferred to enable the Budget Sub Group to consider the breakdown of costs provided by the applicant.

		Provide quotes for roofing work

		20.9.05 1500 building work – 18.2.05 390 pitch hire – 19.1.05 2100 course fees – 13.1.05 2320 room hire



		11. Newday Counselling Service




		£595.00

		Advertising/Printing Costs

		Deferred pending submission of information on matters such as supervision of any students employed on the project 

		Application referred to the other four areas in which the Service operates. 

		None



		12. St Augustine  


      School

		£700 outstanding from original £1,600

		£700 approved

		Deferred to enable the Budget Sub Group to consider the response of the applicant to offers of support from Swinton Families and the Swinton Funding Panel 

		SCC gave £800 in Dec.  SYP have granted £100 out of £800 requested.  Budget group to re-consider making grant up to whole £1,600 requested.


£700 outstanding.

		None





		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		COMMENTS

		Previous Grants



		13. Swinton & Pendlebury Angling Club

		£500




		Planning Permission/Building regulations

		Approved


£500

		

		



		14. Clifton Cricket Club


Deferred 

		£23,940




		Fencing around site




		Deferred pending submission of the requested information. 

		What is cost of insurance to cover claims?  Is this cheaper than fencing?  Apply to Coalfields Regeneration trust.  Height of houses is higher than fence still if extended.  Breakdown of cost and phasing of fencing.  Approval of planning permission needs submitting

		15.5.98 - £250 – Sports Equipment.  12.3.98 - £250 Sports.  12.3.04 - £500 Fencing 



		15 C Project


Deferred

		£890

		Playgroup

		Approved grant of £890 

		

		26.3.02 - £800 – Events. 17.7.02 - !5000 - salaries



		16.  Phil Snowden 


       Centre.

		£2,713

		Electricity Bill

		Refused 

		Whilst the Committee was sympathetic to the needs of the community groups that used the Centre there was a reluctance to subsidise commercial concerns. Members asked, therefore, (a) to be advised whether the contractual arrangements for use of the Centre specified the proportion of rent that would cover energy consumption and  (b) for an examination to be made of how the contracts for all venues deal with the cost of utilities. 

		27.4.01 750 arts & crafts – 13.8.02 1423 renovation – 28.9.04 80 - salaries



		17.  Beechfield Folly 


       Lane T & R group

		£1035.00


(Voluntary Sector Budget)

		Support group to get cabin up and running

		Approved grant of 


£1,035

		Money paid back by the car club to support Beechfield.  Car project is getting money from elsewhere to fund trips etc.

		25.11.03 £195 room hire – 8.2.05 Fencing £3500 – 13.12.05 Insurance £525



		18.  Eden team

		£2.090 outstanding

		Music equipment

		Refused

		Application deferred by SYP.  Contact to be made with Neil Pilkington regarding music equipment purchased and approach Swinton High School  to loan equipment.  Also ask Valley RA who have equipment.

		4.9.03 - £1400 – Audio Equipment



		

		

		

		

		

		






